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WILLAURA PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Dear Family and Friends of Willaura Primary School!  
 

Weõve just come off the back of an excellent effort 

from our Milo Blast cricket students: Max, Ruby, Floyd, 

Sinclair, Carl, Josh, Kelly, Archie, Lachlan and Angus. 

They competed against all Ararat & Surrounds        

primary schools and made it through to the Finals. 

They all played valiantly but lost in a tough finals 

match. A huge thank you to Pauline Graham, whose 

expert cricket knowledge came in handy and to all 

of the students who put in such a great effort!  
 

We have recently spent time analysing our 2018 

NAPLAN data. We were really pleased that we are 

seeing an increase in the students moving out of the 

bottom two bands and into the middle two bands in 

the areas of our focus - numeracy, reading and      

writing. Many of our students are now almost in the 

top two bands. We understand that it takes at least   

3-5 years to see a meaningful shift in results when   

implementing new strategies in teaching. What we 

know now is that our data shows that our efforts in 

ensuring that we provide an academic program that 

is tailored to each of our students personal learning 

needs, tracking their learning and providing            

multi -age specific teaching groups is working. With a 

continued effort in these areas, we expect to see 

some excellent results in the next 12 -18 months. Our 

spelling results are down a little, so we will ensure that 

we focus on this area next year.  
 

We have some exciting new staffing updates and 

some classroom structure updates to announce. We 

are very happy to announce that Maddi Tapscott will 

be returning next year and will be working once 

again with the Grade 4/5/6 classroom! Miss Rae will 

be working once again with the Grade 2/3 students 

and continuing her intervention role. We have        

appointed an excellent teacher, Mrs Karin Rethus to 

work with the Grade P/1 students part -time. Karin has 

spent quite a bit of time at Willaura PS over the last 

few terms. She loves our school so much and canõt 

wait to work here regularly with our students!  
 

We will have a drop in student numbers in 2019, so 

we have had to make some changes to our        

classroom structure. On MARC Van days (Mondays) 

our students will be split into two classes of P -3 and 

Grade 4 -6. Each class will have roughly 21 students in 

each. On Tuesdays -Thursdays, students will work in 

their traditional classes in Literacy/Numeracy until 

lunchtime (P/1, 2/3, 4/5/6), then split into the two 

groups for specialist subjects. We currently do the 

same thing now each week for many sessions and 

these groups work very well. On Fridays, we will split 

into two groups for ERPS and Kitchen/Garden 

among other subjects. The P -3 class will be looked 

after by Miss Rae, who can also use some of her    

outstanding literacy/numeracy intervention 

knowledge to work closely with P/1 students.  
 

On Monday 19 th November, the Ararat Police have 

very kindly offered to visit our school in the afternoon 

to do a special bike clinic with all of our students. We 

currently have a few bikes in our school, but if you 

can bring a bike in for your child to ride on the day, 

that would be fantastic!  
 

Australian author, Susie Sarah is visiting our school 

next Wednesday 21 st November. She is very keen to 

run a Family -Student workshop during the lunchbreak 

(1.20-2.20pm) and wants to invite families to join their 

children. She will also be working with classes 

throughout the day. This ties in perfectly with our 

school -wide focus on writing narratives this term.  

Thank you,  

Tammie Meehan 

Principal 
 

 

 

   Our School Values 
 

 Stay Safe      Try your best       Act responsibly   Respect others 

Willaura Lights Up DVDs 
Get an early start on your Christmas shopping. 
We still have a few Willaura Lights Up DVDs      
available for purchase for $15 each. These would 
make the perfect present for family and friends. If 
you would like a copy of the DVD,  or know                 
a community member who would like a 
copy, they are available from the office.  



Prep/1  

Hello families and friends,  
 

This fortnight in F/1 we have been busily tying together lots of learning and focussing on areas that we have 
not yet grasped. We have been learning lots of sounds (individual and blends), how to read and write       
consonant-vowel-consonant words (such as cat, bed, sun) and also onset and rhyme.  
In Numeracy we have been learning about how to group, partition and rearrange numbers, fact families in  
addition and subtraction, and also how to use number lines as a form of adding and taking away.   
We are learning about how to write a procedural text, and we 
hope to make something delicious in the kitchen that we can write 
about! There is still plenty to learn and a lot happening in our 
classroom, so it is very important that we have students at school 

as often as possible J  

Have a great fortnight,  

Jess  & Tammie  

Grade 2/3  
Hello Family and friends of Grade 2 -3 Students!  

Our class have been reading picture storybooks written by Australian authors. Picture books for 

young readers are building blocks that promote literacy, vocabulary skills, sentence structure and 

story analysis.  They build language skills as the often introduce new and rich vocabulary and inspire 

students to analyse the imagery.  The students are writing book reports and reviews about the story 

making recommendations to other students at the school.  They will present their reports orally, using 

notes they have published as a PowerPoint presentation. They 

will also write an information report about the author and write a 

letter to them expressing their opinion of the story and illustrations.  

Last Friday students shared their book in groups, mainly organized 

by family.  Afterwards we did some activities in preparation for 

our author visit later this terméwatch this page! 

 
 

 

Miss Rae  

 

Grade 4/5/6  

 

Welcome! 
 

Congratulations to the T20 Cricket Team that competed Monday in Ararat. They made it into the finals and 
from all reports they all played brilliantly and displayed great sportsmanship. Fantastic work Floyd, Angus, 
Lachlan, Josh, Ruby, Kelly, Sinclair, Carl, Archie and Max! 
 

Ruby came away with a bronze medal at the Chess Tournament on Friday. Floyd, Jack, Harry, Angus and Ruby 
played exceptionally well and they mingled with the other schools beautifully. Well done! 
 

As we draw nearer to the end of the year, it is a timely reminder that school is not optional. It is important that 
all students attend school every day (unless they are sick and contagious) to ensure they donõt miss the learning 
that is still happening. As we are in the midst of assessment and report writing, it is critical that students attend 
to ensure we can accurately determine their learning from throughout the semester. It has been a pleasure to 
see the growth that has been made by the students! 
 

We are all looking forward to the exciting things happening at the end of the term including: Grade 6 Day 
out, Kinect2Dance, swimming, CFA visit and all the things in-between! 
 

Thanks,  
4/5/6 Learning Team  
tapscott.madeleine.c@edumail.vic.gov.au 

mailto:tapscott.madeleine.c.tapscott@edumail.vic.gov.au


 


